


 

 

In short, across three funeral homes in multiple states, 5-6% of all funerals are above $10,000 
and are paid in cash. I reiterate the point made before the Economics Legislation Committee that 
it is not the percentage of all funerals which reveals the magnitude of the harshness and 
discriminatory nature of the proposed legislation but rather the percentage of funerals paid in 
cash within specific ethnic communities including: 
 

• Christian Orthodox 
o Greek 
o Macedonian 
o Serbian 
o Antiochian 
o Russian 
o Ukrainian 
o Bulgarian 
o Romanian 

• European Catholic 
o Italian 
o Polish 
o Croatian 

• Asian (Buddhist and Catholic) 
o Chinese 
o Vietnamese. 

 
AFDA funeral sector representation 
Since AFDA’s appearance before the Senate on 12 December 2019, AFDA’s representation in 
the funeral sector in Australia has increased from 55,000 of 160,000 deaths (34%) annually to 
91,000 of 160,000 deaths (57%), due to the re-joining of Australia’s largest funeral director as an 
AFDA member. 

 
Reasons to seek a carve out from the legislation for prepaid and at-need funerals 
The reasons for funerals to be exempt from the legislation include: 
 

• There is no evil for the legislation to cure in the funeral sector. All deaths are required to 
be registered with State government registries, creating an audit trail for all funerals, 
making tax evasion highly improbable. It is also an offence in most states for prepaid 
funeral monies not to be invested with authorised entities in accordance with state 
legislation.  

• Grieving people are at the lowest points of their lives. They often feel helpless, emotionally 
wounded or numb. A funeral director’s role is to say “yes” to requests rather than “no”. Our 
role is to provide choice for families and facilitate their wishes. Funeral directors 
endeavour to make the grieving process easier.  

• Elderly people and in particular elderly migrant people often are not technologically savvy. 
They are less likely to use internet banking or carry a credit card. Debit cards often have 
low limits ($1,000-2,000). 

• Some elderly people and in particular, elderly migrant people save for their funeral or the 
funeral of a loved one, in cash. Some people prefer to avoid banks. There are now fewer 
bank branches, longer queues and a declining ability to use cheques. Bank cheques carry 
bank fees which many people wish to avoid. 

• Regional communities may not be near a bank. 
• People with mobility issues may limit their visits to the bank. Funeral directors visit these 

people at home to arrange a funeral. Approximately 50% of funerals are arranged in the 
family home. Elderly people may save for a funeral to relieve their families of the cost. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






